Kingfield Neighborhood Association Board Meeting

MINUTES
February 11, 2015-- MLK Park
Present: Jess Alexander, Mark Waller, Hetal Dalal, David Fenley (late), Lisa S-B, Dan Swenson-Klatt, Scott Mueller, Anders Christensen, Whitney Emmanuel, Dane Esethu, Matt Klausner
Absent: Robert Roedel, Anit Bhatia
Also Present: Sarah Linnes-Robinson, KFNA Executive Director; Brigitte Mussack (alternate), Madelyn Sundberg, Laura Boyd & Landon Schoenfeld (representing Nighthawk’s)
7:00
Call to Order -- Hetal Dalal, President
7:05
Community Forum
Laura Boyd & Landon Schoenfeld
· Landon owns HauteDish and is opening Nighthawk’s at 38th & Nicollet (old Shorty & Wag’s location)

· Seeking charter license for strong wine & beer, sidewalk café along 38th and Nicollet (no amplified sound outside), and a Class E entertainment license (no live music)
· Will require a public hearing; KFNA will help promote

· Hoping to open early April; will initially be nights and weekends only; does not anticipate very late hours (likely similar to Kyatchi—as late as midnight?)

· Five parking stalls in back of restaurant

· Donated soup for Empty Bowls, willing to participate in Dining Out For Life if open in time
7:15
KFNA New Business
· Board introductions
· Hetal reviews duties of elected officers and asked for nominations for successors (none); every incumbent agreed to fill the position again for one year; Sarah reviewed duties of President
· Lisa S-B re-elected Secretary 10-0-0 (David Fenley absent at time of voting)

· Mark Waller re-elected Treasurer 11-0-0

· David Fenley re-elected VP 11-0-0

· Hetal Dalal re-elected President 11-0-0 (motioned by Anders, seconded by Jess)

· Empty Bowls 2015 report
· Over $10,000 in revenue; expenses about $1000; this does not include 10% fee that MLK Park takes from revenues; Sarah still calculating
· Discussion on 10%; not worth given MLK is sub-par facility for this type of an event and little to no help from park staff
· No other ideal sites in Kingfield for this event
· Suggestion from Mark that we spin 10% fee as a restricted grant and try to direct MLK how to spend that 10% (better kitchen, better wiring, better Wi-Fi, art, playground equipment, etc.)
· Dane: community votes of issues/improvements that the 10% can be spent on
· Scott: use Spring printed newsletter to publicize how restricted grant was used to benefit the park we all share, plus benefit Nicollet Square
· Sell advance tickets off-site; 10% fee only comes from revenue generated at the park/on park grounds
· Great event, record number of attendees; first year of having a dedicated on-site volunteer coordinator (Whitney). Whitney did a phenomenal job—along with all of the other great volunteers
· Board will need to review at next meeting how to assess staff time from Sarah and Cheryl for Empty Bowls—does KFNA donate that, or take a cut? Current Board policy is to review after each event and assess on Mission Money Matrix; can reduce paid staff time by securing more volunteers (easier to do as events become repeat events and duties can be split up amongst seasoned volunteers)
· Vacant lot behind Nicollet Square

Sarah updated that Beacon voting tonight on what to do with that vacant lot—sell or hold longer.
· Report on bee mapping

Sarah reported on program that KFNA applied for through CURA at the U of M for students to do a research project in a community.  The project selected will involve bee mapping & community garden mapping; will be great opportunity for outreach on engaging neighbors on importance of bees and gardens

· Consent Agenda 990 Report filing and approval of KFNA January Board meeting and Annual Meeting minutes; motion by Dan, seconded by Matt (11-0-0)

Mark reviewed purpose of 990; it’s a standard form for financials, board compensation, relationships and conflicts of interest. It is a public document and defines what KFNA does to maintain tax exempt status

Pleased that 990 shows approx. $20,000 increase in net assets

Carolyn, Mark and Sarah review 990 draft prepared by a firm contracted with the City of Minneapolis

· New business

Scott nominates Madelyne Sundberg as KFNA Board alternate and she accepts; seconded by Whitney (11-0-0). Madelyne becomes alternate #3 behind Brigitte Mussack (#1) and Dean Laite (#2)
Sarah updates on submission of grant requests; denied Bush Foundation Community Creativity Cohort

Mississippi Watershed Planning Grant for Aliveness Project Site (for the most part, will be hands off for KFNA; KFNA has a landscape architect in place and taking on this project will not be a major commitment on KFNA’s part [other than the publicizing and engagement of the scope and benefits])

Health Department Youth Violence Prevention Proposal (Dane reps KFNA through his work with Inspyre; Cheryl also will rep KFNA as a retired police officer; KFNA will have conflict of interest disclosure on file from Dane before proceeding with this)

Motion by Anders to accept both/either grant if awarded; seconded by Mark (11-0-0)
KFNA discussed sending a representative for Energy Vision Advisory Commission; Jess and Sarah will reach out to Betty Tisel. Suggestion of colleague of Dane’s (will have to ask Dane to confirm name). Motion from Hetal: Ask Betty Tisel to be KFNA representative for Commission; if she declines, Brigette and Sarah will represent KFNA. Seconded by Lisa (11-0-0)
New Ideas
· Bread oven—seeking volunteer coordinator to construct bread oven at Kingfield Community Gardens site at Center for Performing Arts; discussed potential candidates; individual board members will do outreach.  Linnes-Robinson will write up a more formal “job description”.
· Fam Jam—led by Dane and Matt, with assist from Scott and Anit. Dance party for kids and families at Center for Performing Arts Sunday 22 March 2:00 – 5:00 pm. DJ pool of Anit, Tad Salyards, possibly Scott

· Kingfield gallery—began discussion on this opportunity (see background notes; note that space is near 35th). Board willing to continue exploring this opportunity and use it as a model for outreach into adjoining neighborhoods (i.e. Seward Friendship co-op in Central; outreach to neighborhoods north when Nicollet reopens at Lake Street). Board cited partnership this past year with Lyndale for Open Streets. Scott suggested bringing in Camille Gage for formal presentation as next step before Board reviews commitment and contract.

· Review of dates for confirmed and anticipated 2015 events; seeking Board presence at as many of these events as possible 
Minutes provided by Scott Mueller.

